
These minutes were approved at the April 6, 2006, meeting. 
 

DURHAM HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 
MEETING MINUTES 

MARCH 2, 2006 
 
 

Members Present: Crawford Mills, Chair; Leslie Schwarz, Vice Chair; 
   Cathy Leach, Secretary; Roger Jaques; Erich Ingelfinger  
   Karl VanAsselt, Town Council Rep.; Nick Isaak, Planning Board  
   Rep.  
       
Members Absent: None   
 
    

I. The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
 

II. The minutes from the February 2, 2006 meeting were approved.  
 
 

III. New Business: 
A. Mills presented information on two upcoming conferences: the OEP 

Conference on April 1 (Mills and Ingelfinger will attend); and a 
conference on Preserving Community Character on April 11-12. 

B. Ingelfinger brought in a sample of a plastic ‘slate’ roof-like material. 
C. Schwartz and Ingelfinger’s terms on the HDC are expiring, but both 

have agreed to sign on for another term. 
 
 

IV. Old Business: 
A. The commission continued discussion of the Historic District Overlay.  

Van Asselt and Leach had met twice with Town Councilor Peter Smith 
to make changes to the ordinance and had issues to discuss with the 
commission members. Leach will have the new ordinance, with 
changes, available at the April HDC meeting. After a review by the 
HDC, the document will then be sent to Jim Campbell, who will bring 
it back to the Planning Board. 

 
 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.   


